
Paper Petition Details 
Chalvey Residents Parking Scheme

On behalf of all the residents of Chalvey we appreciate the efforts made by Slough Borough 
Council, especially the Team Leader, Parking Services and her colleague, in assisting us to 
resolve the local parking dilemma, however there are a few concerns we have with the 
proposed scheme.

Firstly, the scheme is dividing the residents. If all of the following roads are included in the 
consultation: Ragstone Road, Kings Road, 160-196 Windsor Road, College Avenue, Martin 
Road, The Crescent and Chalvey Road East -North and South sides.  We propose there should 
be one zone which encompasses all of these roads instead of splitting the roads into smaller 
parking zones.

Secondly, the scheme only allows for one permit per household, whereas previous proposed 
schemes allowed for two permits per household and a third permit dependent on kerb capacity. 
We would like the scheme to revert back to this proposition with two permit availability per 
household and a third depending on kerb capacity.

If these conditions cannot be fulfilled then we propose the scheme be scrapped and we 
continue parking the way we are doing so currently, because in the long term the scheme does 
not fulfil the local residents' needs.

Please find this to be our amendments to the proposed Zone L parking scheme. We really 
appreciate the Council listening to our concerns and working with us to achieve a solution for 
the parking dilemma.  Please find below the signatures of the residents of Chalvey in the 
proposed Parking Scheme Zone (L) who are in approval of the above amendments made to 
have one inclusive Zone for Chalvey and a minimum of two permits per household, or to scrap 
the parking permit scheme:

This petition was received on 9th October, 2020.

This petition was passed to the Team Leader, Parking Services on 9th October, 2020. 

This petition was responded to by the Team Leader, Parking Services on 13th November, 
2020. 

Final Results
Number of Signatures 218

Council Response 
Following the meeting held last night with Ward Councillors to discuss matters relating to 
proposing a CPZ and its suitability. I can confirm that Councillors will be sending a 
further consultation document outlining our stance on this matter and the reasoning as to 
why we have proposed the conditions. 

As you’re aware, we cannot offer more than one permit per household for the CPZ to 
work successfully and we therefore cannot create a CPZ with an allowance that exceeds 
this. Once we have concluded the responses received from the upcoming consultation, 
we will then look into this again and decide on the outcome. Thank you for your patience 
on the matter. 


